
To the Oregon Legislature 
 
Thank you to Senator Anderson, Rep. Keny-Guyer, and Senator Boquist for learning about the effects of 
wifi on children. Most people, including many politicians, are ignorant on the subject. Thank you for 
doing your due diligence in protecting our youngest and most vulnerable citizens. 
 
I am in support of SB 283. 
The telecom corporations have taken over our local rights. Many people are sensitive to wifi and 
microwaves. 5G has not even been studied for safety, and yet it’s being fast tracked, thanks to Trump’s 
gift to the FCC /AKA Telecoms.. It shows the power of big money to buy legislation.. 
 
I’m in favor of democracy instead of corporate rule. 
If 5G is so wonderful, what’s the rush? We have time to wait until all the research and studies have been 
done. We the Taxpayers should be able to vote on whether or not we want 5G and even 4G cell towers 
in our cities, in our neighborhoods, and near our schools, and if we want wifi in our schools.  
schools can hard wire their computers, its faster and safer and less able to be hacked.   
We paid for that infrastructure. We should have a voice. 
 
.. Did you know that Children are more susceptible to the psychoneurological effects of wifi? 
Did you know that wifi can cause cancer? If you don’t know, then don’t give it a pass.  
 
We teach children to look both ways before they cross the street. The least our elected representatives 
must do in our behalf is Look at the whole picture before investing in dangerous technology.  
 
for more info, including peer reviewed studies, and more, please go to friendsofamazoncreek.org.  and 
click on “Did you Know?" 
 
thank you for considering the precautionary principle.  
MUCH more research needs to be done. 
 
Maurya Kaarhus 
with Families for Safe Technology 
Eugene 


